## **Glacier Hills Site Council/ Booster Club Meeting Notes**

November 9th, 2015 4:15PM

Members in Attendance: Scott Thomas, Alissa Clark, Miranda Noll, Jenica Spoor, Cindy Johnson, Karen Brean, Ambuja Goswami, Emma Holmbald, Kari Kleven, Janelle Wodelle, Christina Reese, Tony Sobaskie, Holly Mujica, Mike Wagner, & Ann Berg.

Member(s) Absent: Jessica Kottke, Dana Wedward, and Alyssa Bartosh

## **New Business**

**Cultural Event:** 1<sup>st</sup> meeting was held for event planning. They have decided to do the posters differently this year and send a poster home for each child over winter break to work on at home and will be hung all around school.

Instead of having an MC for the performances, someone from each group performing will introduce himself or herself. It was discussed that they will need a total of \$500 for expenses. Also they asked for a time change for the event from 6-8pm to 6-8:30 pm. Mr. Thomas approved the time change.

## **Updates**

**Volunteer Coordinators Report:** School dance was a huge success! Discussion that it should continue for next year. They do feel more drinks should be added for next year as we ran out. As well as the use of water rather then juice. Discussed possible time change to earlier, but agreed keeping it from 7-9 would be best.

**Parent Leader Update:** Ambuja attended the Parent Leader Meeting on October 20<sup>th</sup>. She shared that Superintendent Berenz is beginning the process to review school start times.

**Husky Hustle Update:** It was brought up about possibly changing date for next years Husky Hustle due to it being the same day as Twin Cities marathon and other events. However the date this year gave the school an extra week to collect more donations

Carnival Update: No update

School Supply Update: No update

**Square 1 Art Update:** 412 pieces of artwork where sent in. Last day for purchasing is Monday, November 16<sup>th</sup>. Reminder email will go out Friday, as well as a letter in the Friday folders.

Script Cards Update: No update

<u>Principal's Report:</u> Scott shared that the teacher buffet for conferences was a huge hit and they were very thankful for it! Congratulations to Jill Jensen for being named 2015-2016 TIES Exceptional Teacher Award recipient. There is a need for someone to take on the yearbook role for this year. It is a paid position. With the referendum passing, the first thing Scott will be exploring and wanting for Glacier Hills is adding additional classrooms.

Note Taker: Christina Reese Next Note Taker: Karen Brean

Next Meeting: December 7th at 6:30